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Home Master® RO Tank Pressurization and Sanitization Instructions 

Annual Storage Tank Pressurization Procedure 

 

1. Close water supply valve (handle perpendicular to 
tubing). 

2. Ensure tank valve is open (handle in-line with tubing). 

3. Open RO faucet by lifting the lever upward.  

4. Unscrew the blue cap on the side of the tank (see 
illustration below). 

5. Attach bicycle pump to valve on side of tank. 

6. Slowly add air to tank until tank is empty - as air is 
added more water will flow from faucet until tank is empty. 

6a. If at any point water flows from the valve on the 
side of the tank to which you are adding air to please 
contact customer service at 1-877-693-7873. 

8. SLOWLY re-open water supply valve until fully open.  

9. Once there is a thin stream at the faucet close the 
faucet and allow 2-3 minutes for system to fully 
pressurize. 

10. Check all connections to verify a leak-free operation. 

11. Allow 2-3 hours for tank to refill.   

7. Once tank is empty (light) please measure air pressure 

and verify the air pressure measures 8 PSI from the valve 

on the side of the tank. 
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Home Master® RO Tank Pressurization and Sanitization Instructions 

Annual Storage Tank Sanitization Procedure 

 

1. Close Feed Water Adapter. 

2. Open Tank Valve, if not already open. 

3. Open RO Faucet and drain storage tank completely.  

4. Once Storage Tank is completely drained, close Tank 
Valve and RO Faucet. 

5. Remove black 3/8” tube from quick connect fitting on 
tank valve. 

6. Unscrew and remove tank valve and locate tank nipple.  

7. Using eyedropper or a small spoon, place a few drops of 
unscented (regular) bleach inside the 1/4” threaded water 
nipple at the top of the storage tank. Wait 2 minutes then 
shake out into sink. DO NOT touch the air nipple near the 
bottom of the tank found under a blue cap.  

 
8. Proceed to wrap white plumber’s pipe tape 5 times 
around the 1/4” water nipple on top of the reserve tank. 

9. Hand tighten the reserve tank shut off valve to the 1/4” 
water nipple until it is snug. Do not over tighten. 

10. Insert BLACK 3/8” tubing into the tank shut off valve. 
Push tubing all the way in, then pull back gently to check 
fit. Most push-pull fittings take about a 1/4” of tubing 
inserted into them. Make sure reserve tank shut off valve 
is in the CLOSED position, where the blue handle is 
perpendicular to the body and tubing. Affix product label 
found in the parts bag to the top of the reserve tank. 

11. Open Feed Water Adapter very slowly. 

12. Continue to Page #7 and complete Step #8 & #9 of 

the Home Master RO – Owner’s Manual. 

http://www.theperfectwater.com/Easy-Adapter-with-Ball-Valve.html
http://www.theperfectwater.com/Reserve-Tank-Ball-Valve.html
http://www.theperfectwater.com/Standard-Reverse-Osmosis-Water-Faucet.html
http://www.theperfectwater.com/Easy-Adapter-with-Ball-Valve.html
https://www.theperfectwater.com/Easy-Adapter-with-Ball-Valve.html
https://www.theperfectwater.com/Reserve-Tank-Ball-Valve.html
http://www.theperfectwater.com/files/instructions/TM-OwnersManual-PWTv92.pdf

